28th SESSION OF THE UPR WORKING GROUP

REVIEW OF THE REPUBLIC OF KOREA
Statement of Croatia
Mr. President,
Croatia extends a warm welcome to the delegation of the Republic of Korea and thanks them for the presentation of their report.

Croatia welcomes the positive developments in the Republic of Korea concerning the issue of conscientious objection to military service. The Constitutional Court is currently examining the legality of conscientious objection and there have been verdicts in favour of conscientious objectors. It is encouraging to hear that the Constitutional Court held an open hearing regarding the matter and a legislative bill introducing alternative service for conscientious objectors has been submitted to the National Assembly. Croatia would like to encourage the Republic of Korea to carry along this path.
We however remain concerned with the fact that conscientious objectors in the Republic of Korea face discrimination which one CO described as ‘’serving a life sentence’’, as objecting to military service inevitably entails imprisonment, life-long social stigma and countless social disadvantages. 

Therefore, allow us to address the Republic of Korea with two recommendations:

1. To release individuals imprisoned or detained solely on the basis of their conscientious objection to military service and to consider expunging the corresponding charges from their criminal records. 
2.  To provide for conscientious objectors various forms of alternative service which are compatible with the reasons for conscientious objection, of a non-combatant or civilian character, in the public interest and not of a punitive nature. 
Croatia would like to compliment the Government of the Republic of Korea for the progress achieved and wish them a successful review session.

